From: <martin@pennyandmartin.co.uk>
To: 'Julian Paren' <julian.paren@gmail.com>

Cc: 'TBI Admin' <admin@transitionblackisle.org>

Sent: 08/11/2021 21:52:21

Subject: Admin meeting



Hi Julian and admin team,

Here’s another item for discussion for tomorrow’s meeting.

I was contacted by Iain Thomas from Black Isle Renewables last year to see if we could support some kind of bulk purchase scheme for heat pumps – the idea being that if multiple households all wanted to replace their fossil-fuel boiler with a heat pump at the same time, BIR would get a discount from the manufacturer and be able to pass that on to householders. At the time I thought that might fit in with some of the BIP talk about Covid recovery and a strategic vision for the Black Isle, which at one point seemed as if it could include an energy scheme of some sort, but that never really got anywhere. Today I had another email from Iain, saying that, with increased interest in renewable heating, he is keen to move this forward, either with or without TBI. The proposal from Iain last year included the idea of some public funding to reduce the cost further. I’m not sure how easy that would be to organise, and there is also a reputational issue for TBI – I would be quite nervous for us to be seen to promote BIR as a quality operator. But maybe something we should take up with him.

Here are his thoughts from last year:

“As discussed the project would not kick off as such until we had held community meetings to deliver the message and garner interest.  Following that we would look to gather names of interested parties and further that with specific site surveys on properties.  Once we had the details in and numbers, we could then look at the various types of properties, situational aspects etc, with a view to assessing suitability for funding streams.  As we touched upon, there is a clear need to target those in fuel poverty (either historically, or circumstantial following furlough/redundancy), as well as targeting those who are currently heating their homes with oil, storage heaters or worse still, LPG.  

Armed with this information we will then be able to determine the level of funding needed from the various sources including government, manufacturers or indeed philanthropic organisations with a strong corporate responsibility ethic.  We shouldn’t discount the power of a good news story and the marketing opportunities this presents to larger, local companies.

Discounts from manufacturers will depend heavily on numbers.  In the past I have seen as high as 40% discount on say 35-40 heat pumps purchased as part of a call-off programme.  Margins are being squeezed right through the supply chain, but we could potentially be looking at half price heat pumps if we combine discount from manufacturers along with additional funding if possible.  As we mentioned, the possibility for free heat pumps for those most in need is a real possibility.  My thinking is that if we can get enough commitment from those with finances strong enough to carry out an install, then on the back of that we should be able to get a small number of free heat pumps.  From an installers perspective, we would also need to work on our suppliers to get free materials for the install, perhaps as part of an overall advertising campaign whereby they are named as ‘supporters’.

The scheme we ran on Westray was fully funded from the community turbine, resulting in around 20 homes getting free or extremely low-cost heat pumps (means tested).  I don’t envisage the population of the Black Isle and surrounding areas falling into that category however as the demographic is, in general, more affluent and not able to be classed as in genuine fuel poverty.”

Also possibly related to this, I’m speaking to someone from Avoch & Killen CC next week – they are interested in community renewables, and this sort of heat venture may be more realistic than electricity at the moment.

Martin

 

From: Iain Thomas <iain@bir.scot>
Date: Tue, 9 Nov 2021, 08:01
To: martin@pennyandmartin.co.uk
Subject: Re: Low Carbon Homes - Black Isle Community Project

Good morning Martin,
That’s good news, given our now not insubstantial buying power and the Net Zero targets being set, addressing heating is the primary focus and where the UK & Global renewable-specific finances are directed.  With the current incentives on offer and the exciting new ones scheduled for post-RHI March ’22, there isn’t a better time.  With interest free loan schemes still running and a recently announced grant to the client of £5k (Scotland is looking to offer £7k) we can envisage some systems actually not costing a client anything.  
If we can get enough people on board we can negotiate even better discounts and drive the cost down even further, benefitting all.  There are significant media opportunities for this kind of scheme too and a chance for the Black Isle to spearhead the North’s climate action force.  Also if it’s of interest further down the line of course, I’d be more than happy to include our marketing agency at some future juncture for added exposure and media management.
Good luck with the meeting, please let me know how you get on and if you need anything else.
Kind regards,
Iain

